DCSMEC NOTICE

March 2012

Dear Members:

I would like to thank all the members for the “great” turnout at last night’s
Regular Membership meeting. We had two By-Law Resolutions that were
voted upon for a second reading and both passed. Our By-Laws will be
adjusted to reflect that the South Florida Building & Construction Trades
Council “will elect four (4) Business Managers from the local unions that
correspond with those trades represented by DCSMEC to serve on the
Executive Board.” The second resolution will allow the membership to elect
a new Business Agent/Financial Secretary Treasurer should the position
become vacant between our normal 3 year election cycles. Nominations will
be made at the next Regular Membership meeting and a vote will take place
within 6 weeks. A motion was made and carried to utilize the already
existing voting procedures in the Constitution and By-Laws.

Next a motion was made and carried to bring the recommendation from the
Policy and Procedures Committee to be adopted by the membership. These
recommendations were reviewed and then voted on and passed by a large
majority to be adopted as a guideline for the Officers of the Union. Last we
reviewed three (3) new By-Laws Resolutions that correspond to the Policy
and Procedure recommendations. All three Resolutions were passed by a
large majority vote. The three (3) Resolutions will be read at the next
Regular Membership meeting for a second vote.

In closing, I again thank all the members who came out and gave their
support to their Union.

Thank you and have a great weekend!




